

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF: :
 :
Legal Agenda :
Supplemental Legal Agenda:
Licensing Agenda :
Supplemental Licensing :
Agenda :
Cancellation Agenda :
Investigative Agenda :
Application Decisions :

Wednesday
July 8, 2020

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
met via Webex videoconference, Chairperson
Donovan W. Anderson, presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member
EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
JENI HANSEN, Member
JAMES SHORT, JR., Member
REMA WAHABZADAH, Member

T-A-B-L-E O-F C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S

	PAGE
Legal Agenda	3
Supplemental Legal Agenda	9
Licensing Agenda	12
Supplemental Licensing Agenda	25
Cancellation Agenda	28
Application Decisions	29

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:39 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So we are going
4 to now move to our legal agenda. All right. The
5 first matter in our legal agenda is the Review of
6 Group of Five's Motion for Reconsideration of
7 Board Order No. 2020-228, dated June 15, 2020, in
8 the La Famosa matter, License No. 115848. I make
9 a motion that we deny this request. Is there a
10 second?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.

12 Second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
14 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call
15 vote on the motion that has now been properly
16 seconded. Mr. James Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So you agree to

19 --

20 MEMBER SHORT: I agree. This is James
21 Short. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes. Mr. Bobby
23 Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema

1 Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi

5 Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni

9 Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed

12 Gallagher -- Mr. Ed Grandis?

13 (No audible response.)

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed Grandis?

15 (No audible response.)

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: I'm sorry. The

18 screen froze up. I apologize. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. And

20 Mr. Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

21 The next matter on our calendar -- I'm sorry, on

22 our agenda is the Review of Applicant's

23 Opposition to Motion for Reconsideration, dated

24 June 23rd, 2020 in the La Famosa matter, License

25 No. 115848. Based on the decision that the Board

1 made in the previous matter, this matter is now
2 moot. The next matter on our agenda is the
3 Review of Group of Five's Reply in Support of
4 Motion for Reconsideration, dated June 25th,
5 2020, again in the La Famosa matter, License No.
6 115848. This review is also moot.

7 The next matter on our agenda is the
8 Review of ANC 7C's Motion for Reconsideration of
9 Rejected Protest, dated June 24th, 2020. This
10 protest was untimely filed. This is in the Dix
11 Market matter, License No. 116408. I make a
12 motion that we deny their motion for
13 reconsideration. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I'll
15 second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 seconded the motion. We'll now take a roll call
18 vote. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.
24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

8 I agree also. The matter passes, 7-0-0. The
9 next matter on our legal agenda is the Review of
10 Applicant's Opposition Letter in Response to ANC
11 7C's Motion for Reconsideration, dated June 26,
12 2020, in the Dix Market matter, License No.
13 116408. This matter is now moot.

14 The next matter on our legal agenda is
15 the Review of Northeast Boundary Civic
16 Association's Motion for Reconsideration of its
17 Rejected Protest, protest petition dated June 29,
18 2020. This protest was also untimely filed in
19 the Dix Market matter, License No. 116408. I
20 make a motion that we deny this request. Is
21 there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.

23 Second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
25 has seconded the motion. I will now take a roll

1 call, motion that has been properly seconded.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short. I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

8 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

9 I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

18 I also agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

19 The next matter on our calendar is the Review of

20 the Settlement Agreement, dated June 11, 2020,

21 between ANC 6E and Play Off Pizza, License No.

22 116268. I make a motion that we approve this

23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

25 second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
2 seconded the motion. I'll now take a roll call
3 vote on the motion before us that has been
4 properly seconded. Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

19 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0. We
20 now move to our supplemental legal agenda. The
21 first matter in our supplemental legal agenda is
22 a Review of ANC 7C's Reply in Support of its
23 Motion for Reconsideration of Rejected Protested,
24 dated July 2nd, 2020, in the Dix Market matter,
25 License No. 116408. This matter is moot.

1 The next matter on our agenda is we
2 have an offer in compromise. So it's a Review of
3 an Offer in Compromise in Lieu of a Hearing,
4 dated July 6, 2020, for Case No. 19-AUD-00087.
5 It's the Trio Rest & Fox & Hounds matter, License
6 No. 000168. I will read the offer in compromise.
7 And once I read the offer in compromise, then I
8 will make a recommendation to the Board.

9 The offer in compromise is that the
10 District of Columbia jointly with licensee
11 respondent submits its offer in compromise, OIC,
12 to the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board as
13 authorized by 23 DCMR Section 1604.5 for approval
14 by the Board. The parties understand that if the
15 Board approves the OIC, this case will be
16 concluded and the scheduled show cause hearing
17 will be vacated. Respondent will be obligated to
18 abide by the terms of this OIC, a fine,
19 suspension, both, or other terms written below.

20 If the Board does not approve the OIC,
21 the matter will be continued to the scheduled
22 show cause hearing which has been postponed as
23 per the agenda recently. The respondent has been
24 advised that there is no obligation to accept an
25 OIC. Respondent has been advised through a

1 series of notice of status hearing and show cause
2 hearing that at a show cause hearing, respondent
3 may be represented by the legal counsel, have
4 subpoenas issued to provide the production of
5 witnesses and evidence, produce and witnesses and
6 evidence, cross examine witnesses and apply
7 support for a qualified interpreter.

8 The terms of the OIC are as follows.
9 Charge 1, failure to comply with food service
10 requirements pursuant to D.C. Code Section 25-
11 113(b)(3)(B)(i) and 23 DCMR Section 2100. The
12 terms of Charge 1 will be dismissed.

13 The second charge, failure to keep and
14 maintain books and records for three years,
15 statutory authority D.C. Official Code Section
16 25-113(j)(3) and 23 DCMR Section 1204. The terms
17 for Charge 2 is a written warning. I then make a
18 motion to the Board that Charge 1 be dismissed
19 and a written warning be issued for Charge 2. Is
20 there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: James Short. I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
23 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
24 call vote and a motion that has been properly
25 seconded. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

15 Anderson. I agree. The matter passes, 7-0-0,
16 and the OIC has been accepted. That's the end of
17 our supplemental legal agenda. We now move to
18 our licensing agenda. The first matter on our
19 licensing agenda is the Review Request to Extend
20 Safekeeping of License. This is the twelfth
21 request for The Roberts Law Group, License No.
22 083728. I make a motion that we extend this
23 request through March 31st, 2021. Is there a
24 second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.

1 Second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
3 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
4 call vote on the motion that we properly
5 seconded. Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

20 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

21 The next matter on our licensing agenda is a
22 Review Request to Extend Safekeeping of License.
23 It's the eleventh request for Rendezvous,
24 formerly, License No. 104924. I make a motion
25 that we extend this safekeeping request through

1 March 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
3 second.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
5 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
6 vote for the motion before us that has been
7 properly seconded. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

22 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

23 The next matter is the Review Request to Extend

24 Safekeeping of License, the Ninth Request by

25 Sangria Café, License No. 090781. I make a

1 motion that we grant this request through March
2 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
4 second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
6 seconded the motion. We'll now take a roll call
7 vote. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

22 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

23 The next matter in our licensing agenda is a
24 Review Request to Extend Safekeeping of License,
25 Fourth Request by Smokin' Pig, Formerly

1 ToucheLive, License No. 104866. I make a motion
2 that we grant this request through March 31st,
3 2021. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.
5 Second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
7 has seconded the motion. I will now have a roll
8 call vote. Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.
14 I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

23 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

24 The next matter the Review Request to Extend
25 Safekeeping of License, Third Request for Five to

1 One, License No. 105948. I make a motion that we
2 grant this request through March 31st, 2021. Is
3 there a second?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
5 second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
7 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
8 vote. Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.
14 I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

23 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

24 The next matter on our licensing agenda is a
25 Review Request to Extend Safekeeping of License

1 for St. Vincent Wine, License No. 114428. I make
2 the motion that we grant this request to March
3 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.
5 Second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
7 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
8 call vote. Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.
14 I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 (No audible response.)

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 (No audible response.)

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: He's frozen.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm waiting.
2 I see that, so let me wait another minute until.
3 Mr. Grandis?

4 (No audible response.)

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis,
6 can you hear me?

7 (No audible response.)

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis,
9 can you hear?

10 (No audible response.)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 (No audible response.)

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: This is one of
14 the problems we have with technology. I think
15 Mr. Grandis is --

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
17 I apologize, but we got disconnected.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I realize that.
19 So we all waiting for your vote.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes. So Mr.
22 Grandis has agreed.

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes. Thank you, sir.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And yes, Mr.
25 Anderson has agreed. So the matter passes, 7-0-

1 0. We are all using technology on our Webex
2 account. And so therefore, we have -- from to
3 time to time, we have some technological
4 concerns. And I'm aware when you are frozen. So
5 it shows on my screen that you're frozen. So
6 that's why I'll wait a couple minutes --

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Thank you, sir.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: -- to get
9 unfrozen. All right. Thank you, Mr. Grandis.
10 All right. The next matter is a Review Request
11 to Extend Safekeeping of License, First Request.
12 This is Logan Circle Liquors, License No. 086950.
13 I make a motion that we agree to this request
14 through March 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote of the motion. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

8 I also agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-
9 0. The next matter on our legal agenda -- I'm
10 sorry, licensing agenda is a Review Request to
11 Extend Safekeeping of License for St. Arnold's
12 Mussel Bar Cleveland Park, License No. 088441. I
13 make a motion that we grant this request through
14 March 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.
16 Second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
18 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
19 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

9 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

10 The next matter of on our agenda is a Review

11 Request to Extend Safekeeping of License for

12 Ossobuco Restaurant, License No. 113277. I make

13 a motion that we grant this request through March

14 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

16 second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

18 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

19 vote. Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

9 I also agree. The matter therefore passed, 7-0-
10 0. The next matter on our agenda is a Review
11 Request for a Disposal Permit to return unopened
12 alcoholic beverage inventory to the wholesaler.
13 The request is being made by Kogod Liquors,
14 License No. 024868. I make a motion that we
15 approve this request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Crockett. Second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
18 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
19 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

9 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

10 The next matter is a review request to update

11 premises address to 1449 Howard Street,

12 Southeast. This request has been made by Corner

13 Market whose address used to be 1447 Howard

14 Road, Southeast and the License No. is 116946. I

15 make a motion that we approve this request. Is

16 there a second?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Crockett. Second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

19 has seconded the motion. I will now take a role

20 call vote. Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

10 I agree. It therefore passes, 7-0-0. And that
11 ends our licensing agenda. We now move to our
12 supplemental licensing agenda. The first matter
13 on our supplemental licensing agenda is a Review
14 Application for a Stipulated License with letter
15 of ANC support to operate with a new ABC license.
16 A request has been made by Amsterdam Falafelshop,
17 License No. 116948. I make a motion that we
18 approve this request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
20 second.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
22 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
23 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

13 I agree. The matter therefore passed, 7-0-0.

14 The next matter on our agenda is a Review Request

15 for a Temporary Operating Permit for District

16 Chophouse & Brewery, License No. 116949. I make

17 a motion that we approve this request. Is there

18 a second?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

21 seconded the motion. We'll now take a roll call

22 vote. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

12 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

13 The next matter on our supplemental licensing
14 agenda is a review written appeal of denial of
15 ABC manager's license for Karen George, License
16 No. 116016. I make a motion that we grant the
17 appeal and approve the manager's license for Ms.
18 Karen George. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

20 second.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

22 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

23 vote. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

13 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0. We

14 now move to our cancellation agenda. The ABC

15 Board will be cancelling the following license

16 for the reasons outlined below, Capital Fringe,

17 License No. 097815. This license was in

18 safekeeping and the licensee had requested

19 cancellation. I then make a motion that we

20 cancel the license. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

23 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

24 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

14 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0. So

15 that's the end of our cancellation agenda. We

16 are now going to move to our docket. The first

17 matter on our docket is a request from Anxo

18 Cidery & Tasting Room, License No. 102866. The

19 request is to extend the permit for alcohol sales

20 from an additional location. I make a motion

21 that we approve this for an additional 30 days.

22 Is there a second?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Crockett. Second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

25 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

1 call vote. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

16 I agree. The matter passes, 7-0-0. The next
17 matter on our docket is a request from Songbyrd,
18 License No. 96137. It's also a request to permit
19 for alcohol sales from an additional location. I
20 make a motion that we grant this request for an
21 additional 30 days. Is there a second?

22 MS. CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett. Second.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
25 call vote. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

15 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

16 The next matter in our docket is a request from
17 Centrolina, License No. 98364. It's a request to
18 extend permit for alcohol sales from an
19 additional location. I make a motion that we
20 grant this request for an additional 30 days. Is
21 there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett.

23 Second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

25 has seconded the motion. I will now take a roll

1 call vote. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

16 I also agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-
17 0. The next matter in our docket is a request
18 from Piccolina, License No. 114225. This is a
19 request to extend permit for alcohol sales from
20 an additional location. I make a motion that we
21 grant this request for 30 days. Is there a
22 second?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

24 second.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

1 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
2 vote. Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

8 I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

17 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

18 The next matter in our docket is a request from
19 Kevin L. Thaxton for a personal import permit
20 application. I make a motion that we grant this
21 request. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. Second.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato

24 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
25 vote. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

15 I also agree. The matter passes, 7-0-0. The
16 next matter on our docket is a request from D.C.
17 Sake Company, License No. 116576. This is a new
18 ABC license application. I make a motion that we
19 approve this license application. Is there a
20 second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
23 seconded the motion. We'll now take a roll call
24 vote of the motion. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

14 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

15 The next matter on our docket is a request from

16 Tabla, License No. 115907. This is also a new

17 ABC license application. I make a motion that we

18 grant this license. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.

20 Second.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

22 has seconded the motion. I'll now take a roll

23 call vote. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

13 I agree. The matter passes, 7-0-0. The next
14 matter on our docket is a request from Ircia's
15 Kitchen, License No. 116124. This is also a new
16 license application. I make a motion that we
17 grant this application. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.

19 Second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
21 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
22 call vote. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

12 I also agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-

13 0. The next matter on our docket is a request

14 from Baam Siam, License No. 116493. This is also

15 a new ABC license application. I make a motion

16 that we grant this request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

18 second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis

20 will second the motion. We'll now have a roll

21 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

11 I agree. The matter passes, 7-0-0. The next
12 matter on our docket is a request from I Drive
13 Safely, LLC, trade name, Washington DC Alcohol
14 Awareness Training Program, License No. 090787.
15 It was an alcohol awareness service -- I'm sorry,
16 an alcohol awareness certification provider
17 permit renewal. I make a motion that we renew
18 this request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
21 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
22 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

12 I agree. The matter therefore passes, 7-0-0.

13 The next request is a request from Great

14 Training, License No. 108323. This is also again

15 an alcohol awareness certification provider

16 permit renewal. I make a motion that we grant

17 this request to renew the permit. Is there a

18 second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.

20 Second.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

22 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

23 call vote. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

13 I also agree. The matter passes, 7-0-0. The

14 next matter on our docket is a request from

15 Somtam, License No. 116352. This is a new ABC

16 license application. I make a motion that we

17 grant this application. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.

19 Second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

21 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

22 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

12 I also agree, and the matter passes, 7-0-0. We
13 have now come to the end of our agendas for the
14 day. And if there are no further messages, I
15 will now close our record. All right.

16 As Chairperson of the Alcohol Beverage
17 Control Board for the District of Columbia in
18 accordance with Title 3, Chapter 405 Office of
19 Open Government, I move that ABC Board hold a
20 closed meeting on July 10th, 2020. Let me make
21 sure I'm giving the right date. Hold on, please.

22 I'm sorry, on July 15th, 2020 for the
23 purpose of discussing and hearing reports
24 concerning ongoing or planned investigations of
25 alleged criminal or civil misconduct or

1 violations of law or regulations and seeking
2 legal advice from our legal counsel on the
3 Board's investigative agenda, legal agenda, and
4 licensing agenda for July 15th, 2020 as published
5 in the DC Register on July 10th, 2020. Is there
6 a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call
10 vote on the motion before us now that it's been
11 seconded. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

1 I also agree. As it appears that a motion has
2 passed 7-0-0, I hereby give notice that the ABC
3 Board will hold the before mentioned closed
4 meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings Act.
5 Notice will also be posted on the ABC Board
6 Hearing Bulletin Board, place on the calendar on
7 ABRA's website, and published in the DC Register
8 in a timely manner as possible. We are now
9 adjourned for the day, and the record is now
10 closed. Thank you very much for your
11 participation. Have a great day.

12 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
13 went off the record at 11:17 a.m.)
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

A

a.m 3:2 42:13
ABC 24:15 26:15 27:14
 33:18 34:17 36:15
 39:15 40:19 42:2,5
abide 9:18
above-entitled 42:12
ABRA's 42:7
accept 9:24
accepted 11:16
account 19:2
Act 42:4
additional 28:20,21
 29:19,21 30:19,20
 31:20
address 23:11
addressed 23:13
adjourned 42:9
advice 41:2
advised 9:24,25
agenda 1:6,6,7,8,8,9
 2:9,11,13,15,17 3:4,5
 4:22 5:2,7 6:9,14 8:20
 8:21 9:1,23 11:17,18
 11:19 12:21 14:23
 16:24 20:9,10 21:10
 22:10 24:11,12,13
 25:14 26:14 27:14
 28:15 41:3,3,4
agendas 40:13
agree 3:18,20,21,24 4:3
 4:7,10,18,20 5:19,21
 5:24 6:2,4,6,8 7:4,6,9
 7:12,14,16,18 8:5,7
 8:10,13,15,17,19 11:1
 11:3,6,9,11,13,15
 12:6,8,11,14,16,18,20
 13:8,10,13,16,18,20
 13:22 14:8,10,13,16
 14:18,20,22 15:9,11
 15:14,17,19,21,23
 16:9,11,14,17,19,21
 16:23 17:9,11,14,17
 17:19 19:13,19,21,24
 20:2,4,6,8,20,22,25
 21:3,5,7,9,20,22,25
 22:3,5,7,9,20,22,25
 23:3,5,7,9,21,23 24:1
 24:4,6,8,10,24 25:1,4
 25:7,9,11,13,23,25
 26:3,6,8,10,12,24
 27:1,4,7,9,11,13,25
 28:2,5,8,10,12,14
 29:2,4,7,10,12,14,16
 30:1,3,6,9,11,13,15
 31:2,4,7,10,12,14,16
 32:3,5,8,11,13,15,17
 33:1,3,6,9,11,13,15

33:25 34:2,5,8,10,12
 34:14,24 35:1,4,7,9
 35:11,13,23,25 36:3,6
 36:8,10,12,22,24 37:2
 37:5,7,9,11,23,25
 38:3,6,8,10,12,24
 39:1,4,7,9,11,13,23
 39:25 40:3,6,8,10,12
 41:12,14,17,20,22,24
 42:1
agreed 18:22,25
Agreement 7:20
alcohol 28:19 29:19
 30:18 31:19 37:13,15
 37:16 38:15 40:16
alcoholic 1:2,13 9:12
 22:12
ALIYA 1:21
alleged 40:25
Amsterdam 24:16
ANC 5:8 6:10 7:21 8:22
 24:15
Anderson 1:15,19 3:3
 3:13,18,22,25 4:4,8
 4:11,14,16,19,20 5:16
 5:20,22,25 6:3,5,7,7
 6:24 7:5,7,10,13,15
 7:17,17 8:1,6,8,11,14
 8:16,18,18 10:22 11:2
 11:4,7,10,12,14,15
 12:2,7,9,12,15,17,19
 12:19 13:4,9,11,14,17
 13:19,21,21 14:5,9,11
 14:14,17,19,21,21
 15:6,10,12,15,18,20
 15:22,22 16:6,10,12
 16:15,18,20,22,22
 17:6,10,12,15,18,20
 17:22,24 18:1,5,8,11
 18:13,18,21,24,25
 19:8,16,20,22,25 20:3
 20:5,7,7,17,21,23
 21:1,4,6,8,8,17,21,23
 22:1,4,6,8,8,17,21,23
 23:1,4,6,8,8,18,22,24
 24:2,5,7,9,9,21,25
 25:2,5,8,10,12,12,20
 25:24 26:1,4,7,9,11
 26:11,21,25 27:2,5,8
 27:10,12,12,22 28:1,3
 28:6,9,11,13,13,24
 29:3,5,8,11,13,15,15
 29:23 30:2,4,7,10,12
 30:14,14,24 31:3,5,8
 31:11,13,15,15,25
 32:4,6,9,12,14,16,16
 32:23 33:2,4,7,10,12
 33:14,14,22 34:1,3,6

34:9,11,13,13,21,25
 35:2,5,8,10,12,12,20
 35:24 36:1,4,7,9,11
 36:11,19,23,25 37:3,6
 37:8,10,10,20,24 38:1
 38:4,7,9,11,11,21,25
 39:2,5,8,10,12,12,20
 39:24 40:1,4,7,9,11
 40:11 41:8,13,15,18
 41:21,23,25,25
Anxo 28:17
apologize 4:18 18:17
appeal 26:14,17
appears 42:1
Applicant's 4:22 6:10
application 1:9 2:19
 24:14 32:20 33:18,19
 34:17 35:16,17 36:15
 39:16,17
apply 10:6
approval 9:13
approve 7:22 9:20
 22:15 23:15 24:18
 25:17 26:17 28:21
 33:19
approves 9:15
Arnold's 20:11
Association's 6:16
audible 4:13,15 17:21
 17:23 18:4,7,10,12
authority 10:15
authorized 9:13
aware 19:4
awareness 37:14,15,16
 38:15

B

Baam 36:14
Bar 20:12
Based 4:25
beverage 1:2,13 9:12
 22:12 40:16
Board 1:2,13 3:7 4:25
 9:8,12,14,15,20 10:18
 27:15 40:17,19 42:3,5
 42:6
Board's 41:3
Bobby 1:20 3:22,24
 5:21 7:6 8:7 11:3 12:8
 13:10 14:10 15:11
 16:11 17:11 19:21
 20:22 21:22 22:22
 23:23 25:1,25 27:1
 28:2 29:4 30:3 31:4
 32:5,22 33:3 34:2
 35:1,25 36:24 37:25
 39:1,25 41:14
books 10:14

Boundary 6:15
Brewery 25:16
Bulletin 42:6

C

C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S 2:6
Café 13:25
calendar 4:21 7:19 42:6
call 3:14 5:17 7:1 8:2
 10:24 12:4 13:5 14:6
 15:8 16:7 17:8 19:17
 20:19 21:18 22:19
 23:20 24:22 25:21
 26:22 27:23 29:1,25
 31:1 32:1,24 33:23
 34:23 35:22 36:21
 37:21 38:23 39:22
 41:9
cancel 27:20
cancellation 1:8 2:17
 27:14,19 28:15
cancelling 27:15
Capital 27:16
case 9:4,15
Cato 1:20 3:23,24,24
 5:20,21,21 7:5,6,6 8:6
 8:7,7 11:2,3,3 12:7,8
 12:8 13:9,10,10 14:9
 14:10,10 15:10,11,11
 16:10,11,11 17:10,11
 17:11 19:20,21,21
 20:21,22,22 21:21,22
 21:22 22:21,22,22
 23:22,23,23 24:25
 25:1,1,24,25,25 26:25
 27:1,1 28:1,2,2 29:3,4
 29:4 30:2,3,3 31:3,4,4
 32:4,5,5,22,22,23
 33:2,3,3 34:1,2,2,25
 35:1,1,24,25,25 36:23
 36:24,24 37:24,25,25
 38:25 39:1,1,24,25,25
 41:13,14,14
cause 9:16,22 10:1,2
Centrolina 30:17
certification 37:16
 38:15
Chairman 18:16
Chairperson 1:14,19
 3:3,13,18,22,25 4:4,8
 4:11,14,16,19 5:16,20
 5:22,25 6:3,5,7,24 7:5
 7:7,10,13,15,17 8:1,6
 8:8,11,14,16,18 10:22
 11:2,4,7,10,12,14
 12:2,7,9,12,15,17,19
 13:4,9,11,14,17,19,21
 14:5,9,11,14,17,19,21

15:6,10,12,15,18,20
 15:22 16:6,10,12,15
 16:18,20,22 17:6,10
 17:12,15,18,20,22,24
 18:1,5,8,11,13,18,21
 18:24 19:8,16,20,22
 19:25 20:3,5,7,17,21
 20:23 21:1,4,6,8,17
 21:21,23 22:1,4,6,8
 22:17,21,23 23:1,4,6
 23:8,18,22,24 24:2,5
 24:7,9,21,25 25:2,5,8
 25:10,12,20,24 26:1,4
 26:7,9,11,21,25 27:2
 27:5,8,10,12,22 28:1
 28:3,6,9,11,13,24
 29:3,5,8,11,13,15,23
 30:2,4,7,10,12,14,24
 31:3,5,8,11,13,15,25
 32:4,6,9,12,14,16,23
 33:2,4,7,10,12,14,22
 34:1,3,6,9,11,13,21
 34:25 35:2,5,8,10,12
 35:20,24 36:1,4,7,9
 36:11,19,23,25 37:3,6
 37:8,10,20,24 38:1,4
 38:7,9,11,21,25 39:2
 39:5,8,10,12,20,24
 40:1,4,7,9,11,16 41:8
 41:13,15,18,21,23,25

Chapter 40:18
charge 10:9,12,13,17
 10:18,19
Chophouse 25:16
Cidery 28:18
Circle 19:12
Civic 6:15
civil 40:25
Cleveland 20:12
close 40:15
closed 40:20 42:3,10
Code 10:10,15
Columbia 1:1 9:10
 40:17
come 40:13
Company 33:17
comply 10:9
compromise 9:2,3,6,7
 9:9,11
concerning 40:24
concerns 19:4
concluded 9:16
continued 9:21
Control 1:2,13 9:12
 40:17
Corner 23:12
counsel 10:3 41:2
couple 19:6

criminal 40:25
Crockett 1:21 3:11,11
 3:13 4:5,6,6 5:25 6:1
 6:1,22,22,24 7:10,11
 7:11 8:11,12,12 11:7
 11:8,8,25,25 12:2,12
 12:13,13 13:14,15,15
 14:14,15,15 15:4,4,6
 15:15,16,16 16:15,16
 16:16 17:4,4,6,15,16
 17:16,25 19:25 20:1,1
 20:15,15,17 21:1,2,2
 22:1,2,2,16,16,17
 23:1,2,2,17,17,18
 24:2,3,3 25:5,6,6 26:4
 26:5,5 27:5,6,6 28:6,7
 28:7,23,23,24 29:8,9
 29:9,22,22,23 30:7,8
 30:8,22,22,24 31:8,9
 31:9 32:9,10,10 33:7
 33:8,8 34:6,7,7,19,19
 34:21 35:5,6,6,18,18
 35:20 36:4,5,5 37:3,4
 37:4 38:4,5,5,19,19
 38:21 39:5,6,6,18,18
 39:20 40:4,5,5 41:18
 41:19,19

cross 10:6

D

D.C 10:10,15 33:16
date 40:21
dated 3:7 4:23 5:4,9
 6:11,17 7:20 8:24 9:4
day 40:14 42:9,11
days 28:21 29:21 30:20
 31:21
DC 37:13 41:5 42:7
DCMR 9:13 10:11,16
decision 4:25
Decisions 1:9 2:19
denial 26:14
deny 3:9 5:12 6:20
disconnected 18:17
discussing 40:23
dismissed 10:12,18
Disposal 22:11
District 1:1 9:10 25:15
 40:17
Dix 5:10 6:12,19 8:24
docket 28:16,17 29:17
 30:16 31:17 32:18
 33:16 34:15 35:14
 36:13 37:12 39:14
Donovan 1:15,19
Drive 37:12

E

Ed 4:11,12,14 6:6 7:16
 7:24 8:17 11:13 12:18
 13:2,20 14:3,20 15:21
 16:4,21 20:6 21:7,15
 22:7 23:7 24:8,19
 25:11 26:10,19 27:11
 28:12 29:14 30:13
 31:14,23 32:15 33:13
 34:12 35:11 36:10,17
 37:9 38:10 39:11
 40:10 41:24

EDWARD 1:22
eleventh 12:23
ends 24:11
evidence 10:5,6
examine 10:6
extend 11:19,22 12:22
 12:25 13:23 14:24
 15:24 16:25 19:11
 20:11 21:11 28:19
 30:18 31:19

F

failure 10:9,13
Falafelshop 24:16
Famosa 3:8 4:24 5:5
filed 5:10 6:18
fine 9:18
first 3:5 8:21 11:18
 19:11 24:12 28:16
Five 15:25
Five's 3:6 5:3
following 27:15
follows 10:8
food 10:9
formerly 12:24 14:25
Fourth 14:25
Fox 9:5
Fringe 27:16
froze 4:18
frozen 17:25 19:4,5
further 40:14

G

Gallagher 4:12
George 26:15,18
give 42:2
giving 40:21
going 3:3 28:16
Government 40:19
Grandis 1:22 4:12,14
 4:16,17 6:5,6,6 7:15
 7:16,16,24,24 8:1,16
 8:17,17 11:12,13,13
 12:17,18,18 13:2,2,4
 13:19,20,20 14:3,3,5
 14:19,20,20 15:20,21
 15:21 16:4,4,6,20,21

16:21 17:20,22,24
 18:3,5,8,11,15,16,20
 18:22,23 19:7,9 20:5
 20:6,6 21:6,7,7,15,15
 21:17 22:6,7,7 23:6,7
 23:7 24:7,8,8,19,19
 24:21 25:10,11,11
 26:9,10,10,19,19,21
 27:10,11,11 28:11,12
 28:12 29:13,14,14
 30:12,13,13 31:13,14
 31:14,23,23,25 32:14
 32:15,15 33:12,13,13
 34:11,12,12 35:10,11
 35:11 36:9,10,10,17
 36:17,19 37:8,9,9
 38:9,10,10 39:10,11
 39:11 40:9,10,10
 41:23,24,24

grant 14:1 15:2 16:2
 17:2 20:13 21:13
 26:16 29:20 30:20
 31:21 32:20 34:18
 35:17 36:16 38:16
 39:17

great 38:13 42:11
Group 3:6 5:3 11:21

H

Hansen 1:23 4:9,10,10
 6:3,4,4 7:13,14,14
 8:14,15,15 11:10,11
 11:11 12:15,16,16
 13:17,18,18 14:17,18
 14:18 15:18,19,19
 16:18,19,19 17:18,19
 17:19 20:3,4,4 21:4,5
 21:5 22:4,5,5 23:4,5,5
 24:5,6,6 25:8,9,9 26:7
 26:8,8 27:8,9,9 28:9
 28:10,10 29:11,12,12
 30:10,11,11 31:11,12
 31:12 32:12,13,13
 33:10,11,11 34:9,10
 34:10 35:8,9,9 36:7,8
 36:8 37:6,7,7 38:7,8,8
 39:8,9,9 40:7,8,8
 41:21,22,22

hear 18:6,9
hearing 9:3,16,22 10:1
 10:2,2 40:23 42:6
hold 40:19,21 42:3
Hounds 9:5
Howard 23:11,13

I

import 32:19
interpreter 10:7

inventory 22:12
investigations 40:24
investigative 1:9 41:3
Ircia's 35:14
issued 10:4,19

J

James 1:24 3:16,17,20
7:3 10:21
Jeni 1:23 4:8,10 6:4
7:14 8:15 11:11 12:16
13:18 14:18 15:19
16:19 17:19 20:4 21:5
22:5 23:5 24:6 25:9
26:8 27:9 28:10 29:12
30:11 31:12 32:13
33:11 34:10 35:9 36:8
37:7 38:8 39:9 40:8
41:22
jointly 9:10
JR 1:20,24
July 1:11 8:24 9:4 40:20
40:22 41:4,5
June 3:7 4:24 5:4,9
6:11,17 7:20

K

Karen 26:15,18
keep 10:13
Kevin 32:19
Kitchen 35:15
Kogod 22:13

L

L 32:19
La 3:8 4:24 5:5
law 11:21 41:1
legal 1:6,6 2:9,11 3:4,5
6:9,14 8:20,21 10:3
11:17 20:9 41:2,2,3
letter 6:10 24:14
license 3:8 4:24 5:5,11
6:12,19 7:21 8:25 9:5
11:20,21 12:22,24
13:24,25 14:24 15:1
15:25 16:1,25 17:1
19:11,12 20:11,12
21:11,12 22:14 23:14
24:14,15,17 25:16
26:15,15,17 27:15,17
27:17,20 28:18 29:18
30:17 31:18 33:17,18
33:19 34:16,17,18
35:15,16 36:14,15
37:14 38:14 39:15,16
licensee 9:10 27:18
licensing 1:7,7 2:13,15
11:18,19 12:21 14:23

16:24 20:10 24:11,12
24:13 26:13 41:4
Lieu 9:3
Liquors 19:12 22:13
LLC 37:13
location 28:20 29:19
30:19 31:20
Logan 19:12

M

maintain 10:14
manager's 26:15,17
manner 42:8
March 11:23 13:1 14:1
15:2 16:2 17:2 19:14
20:14 21:13
Market 5:11 6:12,19
8:24 23:13
matter 1:5 3:5,8 4:20,21
4:24 5:1,1,2,5,7,11
6:8,9,12,13,14,19
7:18,19 8:19,21,24,25
9:1,5,21 11:15,18
12:20,21 13:22,23
14:22,23 15:23,24
16:23,24 18:25 19:10
20:8,9 21:9,10 22:9
22:10 23:9,10 24:12
25:13,14 26:12,13
27:13 28:14,17 29:16
29:17 30:15,16 31:16
31:17 32:17,18 33:15
33:16 34:14,15 35:13
35:14 36:12,13 37:11
37:12 38:12 39:13,14
40:12 42:12
meeting 1:3 40:20 42:4
Meetings 42:4
Member 1:20,21,22,23
1:24,25 3:11,17,20,24
4:2,6,10,17 5:14,19
5:21,23 6:1,4,6,22 7:3
7:6,8,11,14,16,24 8:5
8:7,9,12,15,17 10:21
11:1,3,5,8,11,13,25
12:6,8,10,13,16,18
13:2,8,10,12,15,18,20
14:3,8,10,12,15,18,20
15:4,9,11,13,16,19,21
16:4,9,11,13,16,19,21
17:4,9,11,13,16,19,25
18:16,20,23 19:7,15
19:19,21,23 20:1,4,6
20:15,20,22,24 21:2,5
21:7,15,20,22,24 22:2
22:5,7,16,20,22,24
23:2,5,7,17,21,23,25
24:3,6,8,19,24 25:1,3

25:6,9,11,19,23,25
26:2,5,8,10,19,24
27:1,3,6,9,11,21,25
28:2,4,7,10,12,23
29:2,4,6,9,12,14 30:1
30:3,5,8,11,13,22
31:2,4,6,9,12,14,23
32:3,5,7,10,13,15,22
33:1,3,5,8,11,13,21
33:25 34:2,4,7,10,12
34:19,24 35:1,3,6,9
35:11,18,23,25 36:2,5
36:8,10,17,22,24 37:1
37:4,7,9,19,23,25
38:2,5,8,10,19,24
39:1,3,6,9,11,18,23
39:25 40:2,5,8,10
41:7,12,14,16,19,22
41:24
mentioned 42:3
messages 40:14
met 1:14
minute 18:2
minutes 19:6
misconduct 40:25
moot 5:2,6 6:13 8:25
motion 3:6,9,14,15 4:23
5:4,8,12,12,17 6:11
6:16,20,25 7:1,22 8:2
8:3,23 10:18,23,24
11:22 12:3,4,24 13:5
13:6 14:1,6 15:1,7
16:1,7 17:2,7 19:13
19:17,18 20:13,18,19
21:13,18 22:14,18,19
23:15,19 24:17,22,23
25:17,21 26:16,22
27:19,23,24 28:20,25
29:20,24 30:19,25
31:20 32:1,20,24
33:18,23,24 34:17,22
35:16,21 36:15,20,21
37:17,21,22 38:16,22
39:16,21,22 41:9,10
42:1
move 3:4 8:20 11:17
24:11 27:14 28:16
40:19
Mussel 20:12

N

name 37:13
new 24:15 33:17 34:16
35:15 36:15 39:15
Ninth 13:24
Northeast 6:15
notice 10:1 42:2,5

O

O-F 2:6
obligated 9:17
obligation 9:24
offer 9:2,3,6,7,9,11
Office 40:18
Official 10:15
OIC 9:11,15,18,20,25
10:8 11:16
once 9:7
ongoing 40:24
Open 40:19 42:4
operate 24:15
Operating 25:15
Opposition 4:23 6:10
Order 3:7
Ossobuco 21:12
outlined 27:16

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
3:1
PAGE 2:7
Park 20:12
participation 42:11
parties 9:14
passed 22:9 25:13 42:2
passes 4:20 6:8 7:18
8:19 11:15 12:20
13:22 14:22 15:23
16:23 18:25 20:8 21:9
23:9 24:10 26:12
27:13 28:14 29:16
30:15 31:16 32:17
33:15 34:14 35:13
36:12 37:11 38:12
39:13 40:12
permit 22:11 25:15
28:19 29:18 30:18
31:19 32:19 37:17
38:16,17
personal 32:19
petition 6:17
Piccolina 31:18
Pig 14:25
Pizza 7:21
place 42:6
planned 40:24
Play 7:21
please 40:21
possible 42:8
posted 42:5
postponed 9:22
premises 23:11
PRESENT 1:17
presiding 1:15
previous 5:1
problems 18:14

produce 10:5
production 10:4
Program 37:14
properly 3:15 7:1 8:4
 10:24 12:4 13:7
protest 5:9,10 6:17,17
 6:18
Protested 8:23
provide 10:4
provider 37:16 38:15
published 41:4 42:7
purpose 40:23
pursuant 10:10 42:4

Q

qualified 10:7

R

Rafi 1:21 4:4,6 6:1 7:11
 8:12 11:8 12:13 13:15
 14:15 15:16 16:16
 17:16 20:1 21:2 22:2
 23:2 24:3 25:6 26:5
 27:6 28:7 29:9 30:8
 30:22 31:9 32:10 33:8
 34:7 35:6 36:5 37:4
 38:5 39:6 40:5 41:19
read 9:6,7
realize 18:18
reasons 27:16
recommendation 9:8
reconsideration 3:6
 4:23 5:4,8,13 6:11,16
 8:23
record 40:15 42:9,13
records 10:14
Register 41:5 42:7
regulations 41:1
Rejected 5:9 6:17 8:23
Rema 1:25 3:25 4:2
 5:23 7:8 8:9 11:5
 12:10 13:12 14:12
 15:13 16:13 17:13
 19:23 20:24 21:24
 22:24 23:25 25:3 26:2
 27:3 28:4 29:6 30:5
 31:6 32:7 33:5 34:4
 35:3 36:2 37:1 38:2
 39:3 40:2 41:16
Rendezvous 12:23
renew 37:17 38:17
renewal 37:17 38:16
Reply 5:3 8:22
reports 40:23
represented 10:3
request 3:9 6:20 7:23
 11:19,21,23 12:22,23
 12:25 13:23,24 14:1

14:24,25 15:2,24,25
 16:2,25 17:2 19:10,11
 19:13 20:10,13 21:11
 21:13 22:11,13,15
 23:10,12,15 24:16,18
 25:14,17 28:17,19
 29:17,18,20 30:16,17
 30:20 31:17,19,21
 32:18,21 33:16 34:15
 35:14 36:13,16 37:12
 37:18 38:13,13,17
 39:14

requested 27:18
requirements 10:10
respondent 9:11,17,23
 9:25 10:2
response 4:13,15 6:10
 17:21,23 18:4,7,10,12
Rest 9:5
Restaurant 21:12
return 22:11
review 3:5 4:22 5:3,6,8
 6:9,15 7:19 8:22 9:2
 11:19 12:22 13:23
 14:24 15:24 16:25
 19:10 20:10 21:10
 22:10 23:10 24:13
 25:14 26:14
right 3:4 4:19 19:9,10
 40:15,21
Road 23:14
Roberts 11:21
role 23:19
roll 3:14 5:17 6:25 8:2
 10:23 12:3 13:5 14:6
 15:7 16:7 17:7 19:17
 20:18 21:18 22:18
 24:22 25:21 26:22
 27:23 28:25 29:24
 30:25 32:1,24 33:23
 34:22 35:21 36:20
 37:21 38:22 39:21
 41:9

Room 28:18

S

S 1:22
safekeeping 11:20
 12:22,25 13:24 14:24
 15:25 16:25 19:11
 20:11 21:11 27:18
Safely 37:13
Sake 33:17
sales 28:19 29:19 30:18
 31:19
Sangria 13:25
scheduled 9:16,21
screen 4:18 19:5

second 3:10,12 5:13,15
 6:21,23 7:23,25 10:13
 10:20,21 11:24 12:1
 13:1,3 14:2,4 15:3,5
 16:3,5 17:3,5 19:14
 19:15 20:14,16 21:14
 21:16 22:15,16 23:16
 23:17 24:18,20 25:18
 25:19 26:18,20 27:20
 27:21 28:22,23 29:21
 29:22 30:21,23 31:22
 31:24 32:21,22 33:20
 33:21 34:18,20 35:17
 35:19 36:16,18,20
 37:18,19 38:18,20
 39:17,19 41:6,7

seconded 3:14,16 5:17
 6:25 7:1 8:2,4 10:23
 10:25 12:3,5 13:5,7
 14:6 15:7 16:7 17:7
 19:17 20:18 21:18
 22:18 23:19 24:22
 25:21 26:22 27:23
 28:25 29:24 30:25
 32:1,24 33:23 34:22
 35:21 37:21 38:22
 39:21 41:9,11

Section 9:13 10:10,11
 10:15,16

see 18:2

seeking 41:1

series 10:1

service 10:9 37:15

Settlement 7:20

Short 1:24 3:16,17,17
 3:20,21 5:14,14,16,18
 5:19,19 7:2,3,3 8:4,5
 8:5 10:21,21,22,25
 11:1,1 12:5,6,6 13:7,8
 13:8 14:7,8,8 15:8,9,9
 16:8,9,9 17:8,9,9
 19:15,15,16,18,19,19
 20:19,20,20 21:19,20
 21:20 22:19,20,20
 23:20,21,21 24:23,24
 24:24 25:19,19,20,22
 25:23,23 26:23,24,24
 27:21,21,22,24,25,25
 29:1,2,2,25 30:1,1
 31:1,2,2 32:2,3,3,25
 33:1,1,21,21,22,24,25
 33:25 34:23,24,24
 35:22,23,23 36:21,22
 36:22 37:19,19,20,22
 37:23,23 38:23,24,24
 39:22,23,23 41:7,7,8
 41:11,12,12
show 9:16,22 10:1,2

shows 19:5

Siam 36:14

sir 18:23 19:7

Smokin' 14:25

Somtam 39:15

Songbyrd 29:17

sorry 4:17,21 20:10
 37:15 40:22

Southeast 23:12,14

St 17:1 20:11

status 10:1

statutory 10:15

Stipulated 24:14

Street 23:11

submits 9:11

subpoenas 10:4

supplemental 1:6,7

2:11,15 8:20,21 11:17
 24:12,13 26:13

support 5:3 8:22 10:7
 24:15

sure 40:21

suspension 9:19

T

T-A-B-L-E 2:6

Tabla 34:16

take 3:14 5:17 6:25 8:2

14:6 23:19 25:21

30:25 33:23 34:22

41:9

Tasting 28:18

technological 19:3

technology 18:14 19:1

Temporary 25:15

terms 9:18,19 10:8,12
 10:16

Thank 18:23 19:7,9
 42:10

Thaxton 32:19

think 18:14

Third 15:25

three 10:14

time 19:3,3

timely 42:8

Title 40:18

ToucheLive 15:1

trade 37:13

Training 37:14 38:14

Trio 9:5

twelfth 11:20

U

understand 9:14

unfrozen 19:9

unopened 22:11

untimely 5:10 6:18

update 23:10

V	Y	Z
<p>vacated 9:17 videoconference 1:14 Vincent 17:1 violations 41:1 vote 3:15 5:18 8:3 10:24 12:4 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:8 17:8 18:19 19:18 20:19 21:19 22:19 23:20 24:23 25:22 26:23 27:24 29:1,25 31:1 32:2,25 33:24 34:23 35:22 36:21 37:22 38:23 39:22 41:10</p>	<p>years 10:14</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">Z</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">0</p> <p>0 19:1 20:9 22:10 31:17 36:13 000168 9:6 024868 22:14 083728 11:22 086950 19:12 088441 20:12 090781 13:25 090787 37:14 097815 27:17</p>	<p>6:12,18 7:20 8:24 9:4 40:20,22 41:4,5 2020-228 3:7 2021 11:23 13:1 14:2 15:3 16:2 17:3 19:14 20:14 21:14 2100 10:11 23 9:13 10:11,16 23rd 4:24 24th 5:9 25 2:15 25- 10:10 25-113(j)(3) 10:16 25th 5:4 26 6:11 28 2:17 29 2:19 6:17 2nd 8:24</p>
W	1	3
<p>W 1:15,19 Wahabzadah 1:25 4:1,2 4:2 5:22,23,23 7:7,8,8 8:8,9,9 11:4,5,5 12:9 12:10,10 13:11,12,12 14:11,12,12 15:12,13 15:13 16:12,13,13 17:12,13,13 19:22,23 19:23 20:23,24,24 21:23,24,24 22:23,24 22:24 23:24,25,25 25:2,3,3 26:1,2,2 27:2 27:3,3 28:3,4,4 29:5,6 29:6 30:4,5,5 31:5,6,6 32:6,7,7 33:4,5,5 34:3 34:4,4 35:2,3,3 36:1,2 36:2,25 37:1,1 38:1,2 38:2 39:2,3,3 40:1,2,2 41:15,16,16 wait 18:2 19:6 waiting 18:1,19 warning 10:17,19 Washington 37:13 We'll 5:17 13:5 14:6 16:7 17:7 19:17 20:18 21:18 22:18 24:22 25:21 26:22 27:23 28:25 32:1,24 33:23 35:21 36:20 37:21 38:22 39:21 Webex 1:14 19:1 website 42:7 Wednesday 1:11 went 42:13 wholesaler 22:12 Wine 17:1 witnesses 10:5,5,6 written 9:19 10:17,19 26:14</p>	<p>1 10:9,12,18 10:39 3:2 102866 28:18 104866 15:1 104924 12:24 105948 16:1 108323 38:14 10th 40:20 41:5 11 7:20 11:17 42:13 113(b)(3)(B)(i) 10:11 113277 21:12 114225 31:18 114428 17:1 115848 3:8 4:25 5:6 115907 34:16 116016 26:16 116124 35:15 116268 7:22 116352 39:15 116408 5:11 6:13,19 8:25 116493 36:14 116576 33:17 116946 23:14 116948 24:17 116949 25:16 12 2:13 1204 10:16 1447 23:13 1449 23:11 15 3:7 15th 40:22 41:4 1604.5 9:13 19-AUD-00087 9:4</p>	<p>3 3 2:9 40:18 30 28:21 29:21 30:20 31:21 31st 11:23 13:1 14:2 15:2 16:2 17:3 19:14 20:14 21:14</p>
	2	4
	<p>2 10:17,19 2020 1:11 3:7 4:24 5:5,9</p>	<p>4 405 40:18</p>
		5
		6
		<p>6 9:4 6E 7:21</p>
		7
		<p>7-0- 18:25 20:8 22:9 31:16 36:12 7-0-0 4:20 6:8 7:18 8:19 11:15 12:20 13:22 14:22 15:23 16:23 21:9 23:9 24:10 25:13 26:12 27:13 28:14 29:16 30:15 32:17 33:15 34:14 35:13 37:11 38:12 39:13 40:12 42:2 7C's 5:8 6:11 8:22</p>
		8
		<p>8 1:11</p>
		9
		<p>9 2:11 96137 29:18 98364 30:17</p>
X		

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: DC ABRA Hearings

Before: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

Date: 07-08-20

Place: WebEx Videoconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under
my direction; further, that said transcript is a
true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701